BRIEF REPORT OF THE MEETING WITH ELGOODS

HELD ON TUESDAY 25TH JANUARY, 2005

AT THE PARISH HALL, WELNEY

Present:
Mrs. Belinda Sutton and Mr.Nigel Elgood (Elgood Brewery, Wisbech); Gina and Dennis (Landlords of the Lamb and Flag) Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman of the Parish Council) Cllrs. E.Allen, T.Bray, T.Bennett, M.Jones, S.Kerr,  D.Rowlett and the Parish Clerk.
The meeting was held in order that Elgoods could give an indication of their proposals with regard to the Lamb and Flag Public House.  Elgoods produced four options for consideration and these will be discussed at the next Parish Council Meeting on 8th March, 2005.

Following that meeting it is intended to hold a Special Meeting for the Village so that residents can also put forward their thoughts and ideas.  It is also hoped that this matter can run concurrently with the proposed Parish Action Plan.

ELGOODS OPTIONS 

1.
To build a new Public House on the site of The Three Tuns and close the existing


Lamb and Flag.  The existing Lamb and Flag could then be sold off.

2.
Repair the Lamb and Flag (which is subsiding badly) and build an extension to

the existing building to give more room.  This would mean that the existing planning permission on the River Bank site for 7 houses would remain,.

3.
To purchase the site of the Parish Hall from the Parish Council (the Council would have to first purchase the site from the Environment Agency) and then the PC would have funds to go towards the building of a New Parish Hall on another site.

4.
Pay a lesser sum for the site of the Parish Hall and then build a new Public House

on the River side site with a Function Room built onto the end which could be used as a Parish Hall and a Function Room, to make a complete Waterside Development.

Cllr. Bray suggested the possibility of Elgoods purchasing the site of the Parish Hall, and then a new hall being built on the site of the existing Lamb and Flag keeping all buildings on the same site, and still having the use of the Car Park facilities.

If the PC went for the Function Room idea then  Elgoods would make sure that an agreement was written into any covenant for the new Lamb and Flag that the Function Room was to be made available for the use of the Village as a Parish Hall.

In any event the existing Lamb and Flag would remain open until such time as a new Public House was built and ready to move into.  

Mr. Elgood and Mrs. Sutton both confirmed to the meeting that they are in no hurry with regard to the development, and have put no timescale on it,  but are anxious to work closely with the village and to try and take the various opinions into account, so that the end result will be satisfactory for all parties.

Grateful thanks were extended to Mrs.Sutton, Mr.Elgood and the Landlords of the Lamb and Flag for attending the meeting.

A short Parish Council meeting was held afterwards and the following matters were dealt with:

1.
Use of the Village Web Site - After discussion it was agreed to defer any action to include our items on the village web site until legal advice had been sought with regard to our obligations and legal standing.  A final decision would be made in due course.

2.
The Financial Regulations were then considered by all those present.  The suggested draft provided by the National Association of Local Councils was considered and subject to some amendment, it was proposed by Cllr.Jones, seconded by Cllr.Allen and agreed that this document should be Adopted by the Parish Council.  

The Clerk confirmed that she would prepare a complete copy of the Regulations so that each Councillor can have a copy for their own reference.

It was also agreed that the Clerk would prepare a Job Description from the information supplied, to be kept in the Parish Council Records, and also that we should ask the Norfolk Association if they had a generic Risk Management Policy that we could utilise for our own needs (Section 17 of the Financial Regulations).

The Chairman then thanked everyone for attending, and Cllr.Bennett confirmed that he would contact the Clerk to prepare a brief report of the three meetings held recently, for inclusion in the forthcoming edition of the Welney News.

This report was approved and signed as a correct record by.....K.Goodger.................................................(Chairman)

At the meeting held on 8th March,. 2005.
